
 

MINUTES 

NORTH CENTRAL MICHIGAN COLLEGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

REGULAR MEETING – Library Conference Rooms 1 & 2 

Tuesday, April 25, 2023 (4:00 p.m.) 

 

   

1. CALL TO ORDER 

 Chairman Rasmussen called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 

 

2. ATTENDANCE 

 PRESENT: Trustees Fought, Kring, Rasmussen, Shirilla (via phone), and Shorter 

 ABSENT: Trustees Etienne, Keiswetter 

  

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

It was moved by Trustee Shorter and supported by Trustee Fought that the Agenda be approved. 

 

 AYES: Trustees Fought, Kring, Rasmussen, Shirilla (via phone), and Shorter 

 NAYS: None 

 ABSENT: Trustees Etienne, Keiswetter 

 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

It was moved by Trustee Fought and supported by Trustee Kring that the minutes of the February 22, 

2023, Regular Meeting be approved as written. 

 

 AYES: Trustees Fought, Kring, Rasmussen, Shirilla (via phone), and Shorter 

 NAYS: None 

 ABSENT: Trustees Etienne, Keiswetter 

 

5. COMMUNICATIONS 

President Finley shared the following communications, which have been drawn from multiple 

newspapers, radio reports, TV stations, and social media platforms: 

 

a. NCMC Launches Dental Assistant Fast Track Program 

 

PETOSKEY -  February 20, 2023 - North Central Michigan College has added a dental assistant 

program to its lineup of Fast Track career offerings. The nine-week program provides a 

comprehensive overview of all aspects of dental assisting, from clerical to clinical work.   

 

The program begins April 4 and includes 64 hours of in-person training and all materials and 

supplies. Grants and scholarships are available to offset—or in some cases cover—the $2,800 

program cost. Classes meet weekly at Dental Clinics North in Gaylord. A 40-hour internship with 

a local dentist follows the class.   

 

Once students have gained clinical experience and the required in-person hours, they will be 

prepared for the National Dental Assistants Board exam for certification.  

 

…  



 

https://www.ncmich.edu/community-events/news-and-press-releases/dental-assistant-fast-track.html
https://www.ncmich.edu/community-events/news-and-press-releases/dental-assistant-fast-track.html
https://www.petoskeynews.com/story/news/education/2023/03/09/north-central-gets-nearly-10-million-in-recently-approved-bill/69981634007/
https://www.petoskeynews.com/story/news/education/2023/03/09/north-central-gets-nearly-10-million-in-recently-approved-bill/69981634007/
https://www.ncmctimberwolves.com/general/2022-23/releases/Hunger_Games_Winner
https://www.ncmctimberwolves.com/general/2022-23/releases/Hunger_Games_Winner


http://www.ncmich.edu/commencement
https://www.petoskeynews.com/story/sports/2023/04/13/ncmc-hosts-varsity-athletics-banquet-athletes-teams-and-biggest-moments-honored/70113491007/
https://www.petoskeynews.com/story/sports/2023/04/13/ncmc-hosts-varsity-athletics-banquet-athletes-teams-and-biggest-moments-honored/70113491007/


 

Arthur was born in Detroit Michigan on April 12, 1929. He graduated from Mt. Clemens High 

School, served four years in the US Navy Submarine Service, 1948-1952. He married Sharon 

Joanne Aitken on September 5, 1953. Attended the University of Michigan earning Bachelor of 

Science and Masters Degrees. He spent his entire career in education with the last 25 years as a 

Dean at North Central Michigan Community College. 

 

b. PHS Senior All Night Party – Thank You 

 

We recently received a thank you note reading: 

 

Dear North Central Michigan College,  

 

Thank you so much for the very generous gift to our Petoskey HS Class of 2023 Senior All Night 

Party – and for allowing us to hold the event on your grounds. Your support will allow us to host 

a fun and safe celebration for the kids.  

 

Sincerely,  

The Senior All Night Party Planning Committee 

 

c. NCMC Career Fair & Career Leadership Summit Report 

 

The NCMC Career Fair held on Thursday, April 13th was a huge success. Held in the SCRC, over 

60 employees participated, and many students and community members attended.  



 

Laura, we are grateful to you for all you do for our community both on and off campus. Thank 

you! 

 

e. Thank you from YMCA of Northern Michigan  

 

Dear Dr. Finley and Renee DeYoung, 

 

I would like to write you to express our thanks for Ashley Antonishen.  Ashley was involved in 

getting volunteer scorekeepers for our YMCA 3-on-3 Youth Basketball Tournament held Sat. 

April 15 at the Petoskey High School and Middle School.  Ashley recruited eight volunteers from 

the NCMC Women’s Basketball program to help us with scorekeeping - four scheduled in the 

morning and four in the afternoon. We thought we were all set with referees for the games, but it 

soon became apparent we were not adequately staffed due to last-minute cancellations. Ashley 

quickly took note and stepped in to help. 

 

Ashley went to the NCMC campus and rounded up four available players from the NCMC Men’s 

Basketball program and brought them to the High School and Middle School. Within a few 

minutes the NCMC players were acting as teachers and role models for the Tournament 

participants -kids grades 3rd through 10th - while refereeing their games. They stayed until the 

Tournament ended after 5:30pm and contributed tremendously to our event, all the time under 

Ashley’s guidance and supervision. The interaction with the kids was priceless - in between 

games the players even practiced and helped the kids with their skills.  I believe all parties 

benefited immensely; participants were thrilled to learn from college athletes and the NCMC 

players asked when they could participate again.   

 

We thank her from the bottom of our hearts and hope for an opportunity to work together again 

soon to promote youth sports and YMCA values in our community. 

 

With kind regards and gratitude, 

Hannah Steele 



 



 



 

 

Clark Construction Agreement 

Trustee Fought explained that experience has shown that it is often beneficial to have a 

construction management firm involved in a construction/renovation project, such as that being 

contemplated by the College. This involvement should begin during the design phase of the 

project, as a construction manager may be aware of potential construction problems that certain 

designs might create.  

 

Clark Construction Company has submitted a proposal to function as the construction manager 

during the design phase of the project at a cost of $36,800 based on time and material cost. Clark 

Construction Company has provided construction management services for other College projects 

and is familiar with construction problems encountered in the past.  

 

Trustee Fought moved that Clark Construction Company be retained provide construction 

management services during the design phase of the construction/renovation project now under 

consideration at a projected cost of $36,800 based on time and materials. 

 

AYES: Trustees Fought, Kring, Rasmussen, Shirilla (via phone), and Shorter 

NAYS: None 

ABSENT: Trustees Etienne, Keiswetter 

 

b. Personnel Committee 

 

Trustee Shirilla reported that the Personnel Committee met on Monday, April 24, 2023, to review 

a recommendation for hire. He asked Dr. Stephen Strom to provide background on the 

recommended hire. 

 

Full-time Instructor of Human Science 

A committee of six reviewed 16 applications for the full-time Instructor of Human Science 

position, ultimately bringing three of them to campus for further interviews. The committee 

recommends Breann Wozniak for this position.  

 

Breann holds an A.S. with a Concentration in Biology from Alpena Community College, a B.S. in  

Education (Biology and Secondary Education) from Western Michigan University, and a M.S. in 

Biology Education from Minnesota 



 

10. OLD BUSINESS 

 None. 

 

11. NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

 

12. STUDENT SUCCESS 

a.  Game Day Intern 

 

President Finley shared that we are fortunate to have our 2022-23 Game Day Intern, James 

(Jimmy) Lyons with us today. Jimmy was a friendly face at athletic events this year, where he 

loved every moment of his internship. 

 

Jimmy was invited to speak and shared his experiences here at North Central. He is from 

Cheboygan and Graduated from Cheboygan public schools, where he focused on his business 

classes, DECA, and journalism classes, where he wrote articles featuring school sports.  

 

Jimmy has two degrees from NCMC, one in Business Management, where he enjoyed Principles 

of Management class with Chet Jessick, and a second in Office administration where he fondly 


